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August 26, 2024 
 
NH Board of Professional Engineers 
Attn: Chris Mulleavey, P.E., Chairperson 
7 Eagle Square 
Concord, NH 03301 
 
RE:  Building Code Review Board – Structural Engineering Position 
 
Dear Mr. Mulleavey,  
 
I am writing on behalf of Structural Engineers of New Hampshire to nominate Lily Beyer, P.E as the next 
structural engineer member of the Building Code Review Board.  
 
Lily holds a B.S. in civil engineering from the University of New Hampshire and a MS in structural 
engineering from Tufts University. She initially received her Professional Engineering license in New 
Hampshire on December 1, 2017, and is also holds professional engineering licenses in Maine and 
Massachusetts.  
 
We understand that Jeffrey Trexler’s term as the current member will expire in September, 2025. Until 
then, Lily would be an “alternate” member, with full rights and voting privileges only in the event that 
Jeff is absent, pursuant to RSA 155-A:10. Otherwise, she will attend meetings and correspond for 
transition and learning purposes only.  
 
Thank you for your consideration.  
 
Best regards, 
Structural Engineers of New Hampshire 
 
 
 
Sean Brown, P.E. 
President of the Board of Directors 
 


